

Girl Guides from Markham pass by the reviewing stand.

-Staff Photo.

Women's Tribune

Rusnell celebrated their 54th wedding anniversary on Sunday and Mr. and Mrs. Walter Thompson their 19th. Mrs. Thompson was the former Mildred Reesor. There were 58 present at a surprise dinner party on the lawn at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Earl Crowder, Baker Ave.

. Mr. Larry Bacon, son of Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Bacon, Church St., is recuperating in Scarboro General Hospital following an appendectomy operation last week.

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Brown of Beamsville were visitors on Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Frank Burkholder, Main St. W.

Mrs. Jim White, Mill St., returned home on Sunday following surgery in Uxbridge Cottage Hospital.

A meeting of the directors of the Horticultural Society was held on Monday night at the home of Mrs. Art Paisley. The secretary reported 260 members this year. Many beautiful crab trees are in bloom this year having been planted by the Society a few years ago.

A bus trip is being planned to Niagara Falls on Monday, July 11.

. Mrs. Norman Anderson, Winona Dr., is presently in Newmarket Hospital to undergo treatment for a back ailment.

Mr. and Mrs. Archie Stouffer of Minden were in Stouffville last week to attend the cemetery service ·for his cousin, Mr. Revis Stouffer of Toronto. They were accompanied by Miss Mary Stouffer and her girl-Irlend, Miss Pushpum David, both students at 'Queen's University. Miss David is a native of Vellore, Southern India. On Satur-'day she graduated with a -Degree in Bachelor of Nurs-Jing Science and is returning to her home in India. On Wednesday evening, they enjoyed dinner at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Abe Stouf-Jer, Highway 48.

" Friends of Mr. Ben Raxlin were pleased to see him back in town last week.

Area census-takers currently on the job are Mrs. Ivan Goudie, Mrs. Gordon -Smith, Mrs. Murray Sinclair, Mrs. Clifford Lynde, Mrs. Gordon Colburn, Mrs. Har-Jey Ashton, Mrs. Lawrence Provost, Mrs. Ken Tranmer and Mrs. P. J. Shortt.

CONGRATULATIONS

Two-fold congratulations To out this week to Rev. and Mrs. C. T. Bass, their daughjer, Carolyn, and their son, Donald. Carolyn, a Registered Nurse, has completed ther first year at McGill University in Montreal and has been awarded a diploma in Teaching and Supervision In Nursing. During the summer month, she will serve at The Red Cross Hospital at Mons Head, Ontario. In the Bill, she will return to Mc-Will to finish her Nursing Degree. Donald has completed his course at Toronto Tracher's College. He has Accepted a position in Kitchmer. During the summer racation period, he will be employed with Northern Electric at Willowdale.

Mr., and Mrs. Jacob Ree- Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Hill Mr. and Mrs. John Asssor and Mr. and Mrs. Ira of R.R.1 Claremont have inck arrived on June 2 from moved into their new home on Ninth Line South.

BAKE SALE

The annual Bake Sale of the Stouffville Home and School Association will be held on Saturday, June 11th, from 10 a.m. until 2 p.m. at the old Fire Hall.

Mrs. Isobel Hampton of

Toronto spent Sunday with Miss Margery Mertens, Duchess St. Miss Betty Nesbitt, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Ernie

Nesbitt, R.R.2 Stouffville, has successfully completed her second year at Toronto Bible College. Miss Winnie Davis of

Southgate, London, England, arrived at Malton airport on Wednesday to spend a few wceks with her brother, Rev. Douglas Davis.

St. James Presbyterian

President Mrs. Allan Powell welcomed 13 members and 5 visiting ladies from Parkview Home on Wednesday, June 1st, when St. James Presbyterian W.M.S. Auxiliary met at the home of Mrs. Bruce David-

Highlights from the Mission fields in Formosa, Nigeria, India, the Korean Church in Japan, Giuana. and at home from Montreal to Vancouver- accompanied by slides, provided an interesting program. This, was in charge of Mrs. A. J. Thompson, Mrs. Allan Powell and Mrs. W. J. Boyce.

A social hour followed the

Celebrate 55th Wedding Anniversary

The family of Mr. and Mrs. Norman Maye of Goodwood honoured them with a surprise party on the occasion of their 55th wedding anniversary. A turkey dinner was held at the home of their daughter, Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Beach, 153 Main St. S. Uxbridge on Saturday, June 4.

The dinning room was decorated with baskets of spring flowers, pink streamers and pink candles.

The dinner table was centred with a lovely wedding cake, decorated with emerald green roses (symbolic of the 55th wedding anniversary).

Present for the occasion were Mr. and Mrs. Norman Maye, guests of honour, Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Maye. Terry and Mary-Ellen of Goodwood and Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Snowball, June, April and Douglas of Mark-

Mr. and Mrs. A. C. Byers, Maytree Avenue, are enjoying a fishing trip in the Fenelon Falls area and staying at the home of their daughter, Mrs. Henry Pop-

Mr. Fred Smith is presently confined to Sunnybrook Hospital after being moved from the Brierbush. His room number is 621,

Rev. Francis Cook visited on Friday with Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Taylor, Stouffville, R.R.3. Rev. Cook is the former minister of Goodwood United Church and is now at Smooth Rock Falls near Cochrane.

Holland for a two-month stay in Canada. It is their second visit to this country. A family dinner was held in their honour at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Harry Gerint. Members of their family include Mr. John Assinck of Uxbridge; Mr. Anton Assinck of Markham; Mr. Joe Assinck of Markham; Mr. Ted Assinck of Altona; Mr.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Nigh, David and Mark, R.R.2 Markham, and Mr. and Mrs. A. Patton of Victoria Square were guests on Thursday of Mr. and Mrs. Ed. Nigh. It was Mr. and Mrs. Bill Nigh's 15th wedding anniversary.

Bill Assinck of Markham

and Mr. Leo Assinck of

Stouffville.

Your support of the Home and School Bake Sale on Saturday, June 11, from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. would be appreciated. Tables will be set up on Main Street in front of the old firehall. Money raised by this organization goes to buy Field Day Ribbons and four Achievement Awards in addition to other worthwhile

Mrs. James Richards attended a reunion of her Nursing Class of '56 from the Toronto East General Hospital last week. Forty members attended a banquet held at the Canadiana.

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Wagg travelled to Hamilton where their two daughters. Gayle and Wendy auditionfor the Tiny Talent Show. They will appear on Channel 11 on September 4.

We regret the error that appeared in last week's column. It was Mrs. Jack Watters and not Mr. Watters who underwent surgery recently in York County Hospital at Newmarket.

Mrs. Thomas Lang, Stouffville, R.R.4, is appreciative of the many kindnesses shown towards her mother, Mrs. Domoney, during her stay in this country. She has been visiting with the Lang family from England.

Mrs. Chris Yakeley of Goodwood visited with her son and his wife, Mr. and Mrs. Herb Yakeley, Harold Street, on Sunday. Mrs. A. Ray and her

granddaughter, Carol Ray of London, England, have been visiting for a few days with Mr. and Mrs. Charles Taylor, O'Brien Avenue.

Mr. and Mrs. Doug. Appleton of Milliken called on his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Roy Appleton, Rupert Ave., on Sunday prior to their leaving on a ten-day holiday in Jamaica.

Mr. Allen Closson is extremely proud of his grandson, Gary, who graduated recently in Electrical Engineering at the University of Toronto. He has taken a position with General Electric Co. Gary is the son of Donald Closson, a former Stouffville boy and himself a U. of T. graduate in 1939.

On Wednesday of last week, the Stouffville Women' Institute members visited the Parkview Home and entertained the residents there. Tea and cake was served with special recognition to those marking birthdays in

Reception

On Sunday, the members

of the Stouffville United

Missionary Church held a surprise reception for Rev. and Mrs. Arthur Walsh on the occasion of their 30th wedding anniversary. A sing-song was announced for the conclusion of the evening service and when Mr. Walsh arrived, he found that both he and his wife were the guests of honour. Mr. Bert Stouffer led in the singing and later Mr. Edward Herbert presented the couple with corsages, a swivel rocking chair, a picture and a wall mirror. More than 100 attended the gathering.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles James, Maytree Avenue, motored to Creemore last week to visit with relatives. They were accompanied by Mr. and Mrs. S. N. Doner of Gormley.

Mrs. Clifford Gordon and Glendyne, Rose Avenue, had as their guests on Sunday, Mr. and Mrs. Elias Elliott of Gormley and Mr. and Mrs. Charles Atkinson.

The little foot bridge that spans the stream in the Memorial Park has collapsed. An attempt will be made to repair it with Gordon Brown of the P.U.C. using a couple of sturdy lamp posts for supports. . .

Miss Bernice Hood, recent graduate of Bruno's School of Hair Design, has the Powder Puff Beauty Salon in Stouffville.

Miss Betty Carrington, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Norman Carrington of Gormley, and a student graduate of Stouffville High. School, has been awarded the Eleanor Lovell Prize for Efficiency in Obstetrical Nursing at the Oshawa Gencral Hospital School of Nursing. She has joined the staff of Scarboro General Hospital.

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Spoiford of Markham were rccent visitors at the home of Mrs. A. V. Nolan.

Mr. and Mrs. Charlie James, Maytree Avenue, are William Parsons and family proud of their nephew, Ross James, son of Mr. and Mrs. Edgar James, Pickering, R.R.1. He graduated recently from the University of Guelph with his B.S.A. Degree and will spend the summer doing research for . his M. Sc. thesis. He will return to Guelph University to continue Graduate Studies. On August 26, he will be married in Winnipeg to Miss JoAnn Millan of that : dividual awards to be precity, a recent graduate of sented at an evening pro-Toronto University.

Star Of The

Five year old Scott

Radford, a Kindergarten.

pupil at Ballantrae School,

was the star of the Music

Festival held in the Stouff-

ville United Church, June

1. He led the Kindergarten

chorus in 'The Parade of

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Holden,

Kelly and Terry, Tindale

Avenue, spent the weekend

in Ottawa visiting Sgt. and

Mrs. Ken Harper. Sgt. Har-

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Flewell,

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Clark and

Mr. and Mrs. Robt. Mac-

Aloney recently enjoyed a

weekend trip to Tara where

they had Sunday dinner

with Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth

Deputy-reeve and Mrs.

were busy moving over the

weekend to their new home

Mrs. Bev. Smith has re-

The pupils of both Orch-

ard Park and Summitview

Schools will compete on

Wednesday, June 15, in their

annual Field Day with in-

gram in the high school.

ELECTROHOME

STEREO HI-FI WITH THE DIFFERENCE

You'll never know how much of the music you're missing

until you hear favourite recordings on Electrohome

stereo with spectacular, 3 dimensional Satellite Sound !

Slouffville

Beddings

 Draperies • Furniture

Floor Coverings

3 Main East

610-2835

SEE IT! HEAR IT! ENJOY IT? at . . .

2 Stores to Serve You

45 Main West

640-2860

joined the staff at the Im-

perial Bank of Commerce.

on the Ninth Line South.

per is in the Air Force.

the Wooden Soldiers'.

MORE THAN

300 GIRLS

IN GUIDE-

BROWNIE

RALLY

Show

Thieves gained entry to the Stouffville Dist. High School last week and removed \$133 from the office safe. Nothing else was taken.

sea of blue and brown, hun-

dreds of Girl Guides and

Brownies converged on

Stouffville Park Saturday

morning to mark the first

rally of its kind ever held

Sunny skies and warm

temperatures played their

part as girls representing

companies from the East

York Division turned out in

full force. The rally, begin-

Mr. and Mrs. Sherman

Arnold, William Street,

spent Sunday at Beaver Val-

ley and Meaford, accompan-

ied by Miss Flintoff and

Miss Doane of Newmarket.

here.

The Ringwood and Stouffville Christian Churches will once again hold openair services in the Arena parking lot on Sunday evening with the approval of the Park Board and Council.

the ball field, concluded of the Canadian Centenary are not on school schedules. four hours later. Attending the Rally meant

the completion of ten challenges as set down by District Commissioner, Mrs. Philip Rumney and her committee. Each company was asked to complete ten duties, one a month, with the rally acting as the finale. As each challenge was accomplished, a petal was awarded, and ten petals

An attendance of 330 Brownies and Girl Guides was recorded in the Stouffville Park on Saturday. Miss Cheryl Morin concluded her final tests for her Guide Cord.

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Grant Stouffville, R.R.1, spent the weekend at their cottage on Lake St. Nora.

Mrs. Ken Walker and Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur Greenbury and Ron spent Sunday at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Harold McNally in Meaford and enjoyed a tour through the apple orchards with the blossoms at their best.

Council. Their theme was 'to better ourselves for 1967'.

Brownies from Gormley were represented at Stouffville Rally.

In Stouffville Park

First Guide-Brownie Rally

GIRLS COMPETE The companies that completed all ten duties were presented with their awards on Saturday. Following the ceremonies. Brownies and Guides took part in what was actually a scaled-down Olympic competition. Each company represented a country and each game was a contest that would be seen at the Olympics, except that it was in much simpler form.

When winners had been declared in the individual packs, the finals were held to decide the champions. The Guides were also

under the '10-challenge' program. However, the older girls worked more on their

"Our intention here," said Mrs. Rumney, "is to get the spirit working again guiding, which has fallen off over the years."

With Guides, it was becoming that everything they did, had already been taught in school. Their aim now is River.

STOUFFVILLE - In a ning with a 'march-past' on completed the actual symbol to accomplish things that

HOST CITY CLUB One of the challenges set down by the committee was to host another company. This could be any pack, anywhere. Mrs. W. F. Sherwood, who heads up the 1st Gormley Company, invited a group of Brownies out from Toronto. At the Sherwood property, the city girls observed somthing other than apartment buildings, street-cars and pave-

The idea paid off. Saturday morning the same girls appeared at the rally to see what was going on. They became the guests of the Gormley girls and stayed through the duration of the

The last rally of this kind was held two years ago in Thornhill. Saturday morning marked the first time It has ever been held in Stouffville.

Companies represented were Stouffville (3), Markham (4), Gormley, Lemonville, Ballantrae and Green



Acadian... the dollar-stretching, budget-loving, trim-size beauty from General Motors.

Acadian. A low-price car and proud of it! It won't Acadian's six low-price models and you've just try to convince you it's an expensive car. Of course other people may get an inflated impression of Acadian's cost. They'll envy you your new Acadian. That's contemporary styling for you. your Acadian-Pontiac-Buick dealer's. And Acadian has so much luxury, comfort, roominess and performance, too. Pick any of

added another budget-lover to the family. And as we all know, you just can't get too many of them! You'll find a wide selection of models at

Trade-in allowances are high, the deals are great and delivery is faster than ever.





by General Motors A GENERAL MOTORS VALUE now showing on television. Check to the for time and channel.

and the first program with the contract of the same of

Main St. W., Stouffville, 610-3450

NEIL PATRICK MOTORS LTL

groom is the son of Mr. and Mrs. George Yake, Stouffville R R 1